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Paragraph 91 of the NPPF seeks to ensure that planning policies and decisions should 
achieve healthy, safe and inclusive places which promote social interaction, which are 
safe and accessible and which enable and support healthy lifestyles. 
 
To provide the social, recreational and cultural facilities and services the community 
needs, policies and decisions should plan positively for the provision of shared space 
to enhance the sustainability of communities and residential environments, guarding 
against the unnecessary loss of valued facilities and services, particularly where this 
reduces the community’s ability to meet its day-to-day needs (Paragraph 92, NPPF). 
As explained in the accompanying planning statement, the loss of the existing 
Conservative Club is not considered to amount to the loss of a valued facility – it existed 
for the benefit of its members only and there are a wide range of alternative facilities in 
Cowley to meet the needs of the local community. To this existing range should be 
added the provision of new ground floor space within this development, which is to be 
accessible by the local community. 
 
Policy RE5 of the Council’s adopted Local Plan requires all major development 
proposals to be accompanied by a Health Impact Assessment which monitors how a 
proposal will deliver the aims of reducing health inequalities. 
 
 

    

  

The accompanying guidance (Appendix 4 of the Local Plan) sets out that only a basic 
HIA is likely to be required for non-strategic applications and on this basis we have used 
the “Rapid” HIA template, as prepared by the London Healthy Urban Design Unit. 
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